FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000/ENVIRONMENTAL INFORMATION REGULATIONS 2004 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
Under the Disabled Facilities Grant for adult social care, where a full grant has been awarded: 
a) how many bedroom adaptations have been approved?
b) How many of these bedroom adaptations meet the recommended floor area of 3.06 metres x 2.16metres. These sizes are recommended under the applicable Building M Regulations for single occupancy?
c) Can these figures be broken down in financial periods 2019-20, 2020-2021 and 2021-22?

We are required to collate and report specific data regarding Disabled Facility Grants to the Department for Communities and Local Government (DCLG) 

The information you’ve requested does not form part of the data we’re required to submit.  Although the data may be held in a service user’s record/application etc. it is not available in a reportable format for the benefit of this request. 

We can confirm that all adaptations are based on an Occupational Therapist (OT) assessment.  Room sizes are required to meet the service users’ needs.  They are assessed by the Occupational Therapist Major Adaptation Team (OTMAT) and are dependent on the property type and layout and if they can be achieved within the existing footprint of the building. 

However, to gather the specific data request, we’d have to trawl through all applications/plans to establish size and type of adaptations processed for each year requested.  The team have estimated that we’d need to trawl through over 500 records.
Section 12 of the Act allows a public authority to refuse a request for information where the cost of dealing with it would exceed the appropriate limit, which for local government is set at £450 (equivalent to 18 hours of work).

Allowing 15 minutes to locate, retrieve, read and collate the data form each record would require in excess of 100 hours of officer time.

This is therefore a refusal notice under the provisions of Section 12.1 of the Act, the Council estimates that to comply with your request in its current form will exceed the appropriate limit.
If you would like any help in refining your request, please do not hesitate to contact us.

d) Can these figures be broken down by ethnic origin?

This information is not recorded, it is not required for submission to the DCLG.  Therefore, this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
